
Dynamite  –  July  14,  2021
(Fyter  Fest  Night  1):  Fyte
For Awhile
Dynamite
Date: July 14, 2021
Location: H-E-B Center, Cedar Park, Texas
Commentators: Excalibur, Tony Schiavone, Jim Ross

It’s another special show this week with Fyter Fest Night 1 as
they’re out of Florida for the first time in over a year. The
big story this week is the return of Jon Moxley to defend the
IWGP United States Title against Karl Anderson, as we have an
AEW wrestler defending a New Japan Title against an Impact
wrestler. I for one can’t wait on the recreation of Taz vs.
Mike Awesome so let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

IWGP United States Title: Jon Moxley vs. Karl Anderson

Moxley is defending and here’s Eddie Kingston with a pipe to
jump Doc Gallows before the bell. They slug it out to start
and then proceed to slug it out some more, this time with
Moxley winning a battle of the forearms. Back up and Anderson
knocks him to the floor for a ram into the barricade. Moxley
comes back with some microphone choking but Anderson kicks him
off the apron for a crash. Anderson grabs a spinebuster for
two and goes up, with Moxley biting his head to cut that off.

The superplex plants Anderson but Moxley can’t cover. Instead
he has to block the Gun Stun and it’s a double clothesline for
a double knockdown. Anderson is back up and tries an Owen Hart
piledriver but stumbles and nearly drops Moxley on his head
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for two. A middle rope neckbreaker gives Anderson two and a
quick Gun Stun is good for the same. Anderson’s TKO gets two
more but Moxley grabs a short arm clothesline. The Paradigm
Shift retains the title at 9:40.

Rating: C+. It was hard hitting and back and forth, with
Kingston getting rid of Gallows being a nice plus. Moxley is a
great choice to open the show as he is one of the most popular
wrestlers around here tonight. If nothing else, maybe the Good
Brothers will be gone from the rest of the show, or at least
we can only hope.

Here’s what’s coming tonight.

Lance Archer wants the IWGP US Title back. Jon Moxley took the
title from him in a Texas Death Match in Japan, so let’s have
another one next week in Dallas.

Andrade  El  Idolo  asks  where  the  Death  Triangle  has  gone
because he is looking for them.

FTW World Title: Brian Cage vs. Ricky Starks

Starks is challenging in his first match back from a broken
neck and the rest of Team Taz is in a neutral corner. Taz is
on commentary and offers some insight of how these two were
backstage  today  (Starks  was  more  serious,  Cage  was  more
outgoing). Cage can’t quite get some kind of slam to start so
he goes with a gorilla press instead. Some whips into the
corner put Starks on the top rope and the kicks to the ribs
crotch Starks on the top.

Cage misses a charge into the corner though and Starks kicks
away at the arm. Said arm is snapped across the middle rope
and a middle rope dropkick gives Starks two. We take a break
and come back with Starks getting two off a crucifix bomb as
Excalibur calls the FTW Title an outlaw championship. Cage
heads outside so Starks slides to the floor for a clothesline.
Back in and Starks grabs a choke, only to get driven into the



corner.

Cage kicks him in the head and nails a pumphandle faceplant
for two. Starks’ springboard tornado DDT is blocked and Cage
hits a superkick for two more. Starks slips out of the apron
superplex and hits a sitout powerbomb for his own near fall.
With nothing else working, Starks goes for the title belt but
Powerhouse Hobbs won’t let him. That allows Cage to hit the F5
for two so Hook distracts the referee. Hobbs blasts Cage with
the title and Starks’ spear connects for the pin and the title
at 9:23.

Rating: C. Starks looked a bit rusty here but that’s quite
understandable given the injury and time off. Cage losing the
title is fine and he can probably go off on his own after the
loss. It could be interesting to see Starks as the star of the
team for once as he has all of the skills you could need to go
somewhere.

We look at Malakai Black debuting last week and kicking Cody
Rhodes’ head off.

Here is an annoyed Cody (in a white suit) to the announcers’
table to call out Tommy End/Malakai Black. All Black needed to
do was make a phone call and he could have been here. We don’t
kick a 62 year old man in the face around here though so
please bring him a mic so he can head to the ring. Cody
doesn’t win every fight he’s in but he has a better chance
when he knows it’s coming. This is Fyter Fest and he feels
like fighting.

Black appears on screen to ask if Cody heard the fans cheer
when Black kicked him in the face last week. Black talks about
a man having a horse who took him everywhere but one day that
horse was done. The man took him to a nice field, put a bag
over the horse’s head and finished him. Cody calls Black out
again so the lights go out and here he is in the ring.
Referees break it up in a hurry.



Tully Blanchard talks about attacking Konnan last week when he
runs into Santana and Ortiz, who bust out a tire iron. The
shot to the head is teased, but they say next time won’t be so
nice. Tully promises to get his boys.

Here is Hangman Page, who is feeling weird, for a chat. Page
talks about how he wanted to be World Champion from day one,
but he failed. He tried to hide from his failure but he still
needs  that  championship.  That’s  why  he  is  here  to
challenge….and here are Don Callis and the Elite to cut him
off. They insist that Page is not that guy, with Matt Jackson
going to the ring to say something to Page’s face.

Matt knows there is only one person to blame for Page’s issues
and he is one step away from being the next great wrestling
tragedy. The fight is on with the Elite coming in but the Dark
Order runs in for the save. Page issues the challenge to Omega
but we’ll make that a ten man elimination tag instead. That’s
fine with Page, who says if they win, he gets the World Title
and the Dark Order gets a Tag Team Title shot against the
Bucks. Omega: “YOU DIDN’T EARN IT!!! NONE OF YOU EARNED IT!!!”

Omega thinks Page is making a lot of demands so he’ll make one
of his own: if Page’s team loses, there are no title shots and
Page is done. He can’t wait for the COWBOY S*** chant to turn
into BELT COLLEC-TOR. Page gets in Omega’s face and says yes,
which freaks Omega out a bit. They had a lot of people here,
but it got the job done.

Chris Jericho recaps the Five Labors of Jericho that MJF has
set up for him, but points out that Hercules won in the end.
MJF can send Superman or the Black Panther out after him
because  Jericho  will  walk  across  broken  glass  to  get  MJF
again. Jericho is the god of thunder and the god of war….and
here is Shawn Spears to hit him in the throat with a chair.
MJF pops in to make the match against Spears next week, where
Spears can use a chair but Jericho can’t. Spears gets in a
bonus chair shot to the arm.



Matt Hardy vs. Christian Cage

They grab a lockup to start and fall out to the floor with the
lockup continuing. Christian slides back in and tells Matt to
bring it, only to slide outside and send Hardy face first into
the apron. A big dive takes Hardy down again and a reverse DDT
gives Christian two back inside. The right hands in the corner
keep Matt in trouble until he sends Christian shoulder first
into the post to take over for the first time. Choking on the
ropes sets up the catapult to send Christian throat first into
the rope and we take a break.

Back with Christian countering the Twist of Fate and hitting a
spear for two. The frog splash gets the same but the tornado
DDT  is  countered.  Instead  Matt  takes  him  up  top  for  a
superplex into the near fall and extra breathing is required.
Back up and Matt grabs the referee to block a Killswitch. The
low blow into the Twist of Fate gets two and it’s back to the
floor  for  the  Leech  (double  underhook  neck  crank)  but
Christian makes it back in at nine. The Killswitch finishes
Hardy out of nowhere at 12:59.

Rating: C. This was your nostalgia match of the week and that
is about all it was going to be good for here. Neither of them
are what they were in the ring before but at least they did
their thing without getting bad. The ending was out of nowhere
but the whole thing worked out well enough.

Post match the Hardy Family Office comes in but Jungle Boy and
Luchasaurus run in for the save.

Miro talks about a man who had to figure out what he was and
then went on to destroy everyone. He holds up the TNT Title
(which appeared to have been redesigned) and says this is his
reward, which he will defend anywhere.

Tony Schiavone brings in Britt Baker to talk about facing Nyla
Rose next week. Baker has been through tables, ladders and
chairs and nothing has scared here, just like Rose won’t next



week. Rose might be at the top of the food chain but Baker is
off the menu. Baker knocks Vickie Guerrero is listening and
she has the name to keep her relevant in wrestling. Rose
doesn’t have that and needs the title to be mean something.
She isn’t getting it back next week, because with the title,
Baker is the hottest thing in wrestling. Without it though,
she is still Britt Baker DMD. Baker continues to be feeling it
on the mic.

Nyla Rose and Vickie Guerrero promise to take the title next
week.

Sammy Guevara vs. Wheeler Yuta

Sammy  gets  the  big  hometown  pop  as  Bunny  and  Blade  are
watching from ringside. Yuta runs the ropes to start so Sammy
flips over him and loads up a dive, only to flip back inside.
The posing brings Yuta back in and charges into a powerslam,
setting up the running shooting star press to give Sammy two.
The shooting star press hits knees and Yuta walks the ropes
for a middle rope dropkick. A German suplex drops Guevara and
a huge top rope splash gets one. Guevara is back up with a
backdrop  into  an  enziguri  out  of  the  corner.  The  double
springboard cutter into the GTH finishes Yuta at 3:43.

Rating: C+. This was just a step beneath a squash and it gave
Guevara the nice hometown win. That’s all it was supposed to
be and Yuta looking good in defeat was a nice bonus. You don’t
need much more than that and they had a pretty good spectacle
here. Guevara still seems ready to explode and getting a win
here was the right call.

Earlier today, QT Marshall poured coffee onto Tony Schiavone’s
head.

Penelope Ford vs. Yuka Sakazaki

This is Sakazaki’s first match in AEW in 16 months. They start
fast with Ford being sent outside for a middle rope flip dive.



Back in and Ford chokes on the ropes as we take a break. We
come back with Sakazaki muscling her up for a suplex, setting
up a rolling kick to the face. A middle rope elbow to the face
gets two but Ford is back with some pump kicks for two.
Sakazaki throws Ford on her shoulder for a spinning faceplant,
setting up a spinning splash for the pin at 7:30.

Rating: C-. Just a match here as Sakazaki is back. I’m not
sure if she was exactly a big deal around here in the first
place but the division could use some extra blood at this
point. The match itself wasn’t anything of note, but Ford is
hardly  the  one  that  you  bring  in  for  a  great  in-ring
performance.

Here’s what’s coming next week.

Darby Allin vs. Ethan Page

Coffin (casket) match with Allin jumping him to start. Allin
pulls off his jacket to reveal a metal plate attached to his
back. A springboard body block drops Page and it’s time to go
to the casket….with Scorpio Sky inside. Cue Sting to take care
of Sky and the two of them fight into the crowd, with Sky
getting crotched on a barricade. Back to the actual match,
with Page being thrown over the barricade as we take a break.

Back with Page throwing he steps in, along with the unhooked
bottom turnbuckle. Page uses the actual hook to pull Allin
down by the neck….so Allin hooks his Page’s mouth. Point to
Allin. They fight outside into the coffin to slug it out until
Allin  gets  launched  out.  Back  inside  and  Allin  hits  his
flipping Stunner off the steps but the bleeding Page catches
him on top. The super Ego’s Edge onto the steps leaves Allin
down but he busts out the skateboard for a shot to the back,
sending Page into the coffin for the win at 11:40.

Rating: B. Much like Kingston taking out Doc Gallows, it was
nice to have Sting get rid of Sky here. This was a big grudge
match and in theory it should wrap everything up between the



two of them. There isn’t much left for them to do as it wasn’t
exactly a huge feud in the first place. Allin is ready to move
on to something else, though I’m not sure what that is going
to be.

Post match, Allin hits the Coffin Drop through the coffin
and….well pretty close to Page. That man’s poor spine.

Overall Rating: B-. Pretty good show here with a bunch of
mostly fine matches. It wasn’t quite last week, but they set
up  enough  going  forward  and  the  main  event  was  fun.  I’m
curious to see where AEW is going with some of these things
and that is one of the best things that you can say about a
wrestling show. Not their best stuff tonight, but it was more
than enough to get by. Also, thankfully they dropped the Fyre
Fest deals this time as the idea was played out when it first
aired.

Results
Jon Moxley b. Karl Anderson – Paradigm Shift
Ricky Starks b. Brian Cage – Spear
Christian Cage b. Matt Hardy – Killswitch
Sammy Guevara b. Wheeler Yuta – GTH
Yuka Sakazaki b. Penelope Ford – Spinning splash
Darby Allin b. Ethan Page – Allin put Page in the coffin

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and head over to
my Amazon author page with 30 different cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

AND

Remember to check out Wrestlingrumors.net for all of your
wrestling headline needs.
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Dynamite  –  July  8,  2020
(Fyter Fest Night Two): The
Perfect Record

IMG Credit: AEW

Dynamite
Date: July 8, 2020
Location: Daily’s Place, Jacksonville, Florida
Commentators: Jim Ross, Tony Schiavone, Excalibur

It’s the second night of Fyter Fest and that means we could be
in for a big show. The card is certainly stacked but I’m
curious to see how they handle the lack of the World Title
match in the main event. Instead of Jon Moxley defending the
title against Brian Cage, we will be seeing Chris Jericho vs.
Orange Cassidy in a grudge match. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Tag Team Titles: Kenny Omega/Hangman Page vs. Private Party

Private Party, with Matt Hardy, is challenging but first we
need a note from Britt Baker, saying that Page’s pyro gave her
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third degree burns in another conspiracy to keep her out of
the Women’s Title picture. Quen shoulders Omega down to start
but a standing moonsault only hits knees. The champs start
chopping away at Quen before it’s Page coming in for two off a
tabletop suplex.

Quen blocks the Kitaro Crusher with a handstand though and
it’s a dropkick to stagger Omega. The Silly String hits Omega
so Page powerbombs Quen into the fans. A dropkick to the back
sends Page after him though, leaving Omega to take an enziguri
to the back of the head. Page comes back in to kick Quen in
the face and Omega tosses Quen into a German suplex from Page.
Quen is right back up for half of a double Spanish Fly for two
on Omega as things settle back down a bit.

It’s Omega and Kassidy slugging it out until something like an
Orton backbreaker gives Kassidy two. Page comes back in to
powerbomb Kassidy onto Quen for two but a powerslam is broken
up. Some quick strikes to the head put Page down and Kassidy
dives down onto Omega. Quen has to bail out of the 450 to Page
so Kassidy hits a rolling DDT to put Page onto the ramp. Back
in and the great shooting star gets two on Page with Omega
making the save. Omega’s V Trigger breaks up Gin N Juice
though  and  it’s  a  superbomb  to  drop  Quen.  The  Last  Call
retains the titles at 10:34.

Rating: B. Omega and Page continue to be able to do no wrong
in the ring and they kept Private Party reeled in a bit more
here. I’m curious to see where things are going with them, as
there are more than a few teams who could take the titles.
Granted it would be almost insane to imagine it being anyone
other than FTR, but AEW has figured out how to make it seem
possible, which is really hard to do.

Here’s what else is coming on the show.

Joey Janela vs. Lance Archer

Jake Roberts, with the big bag, is here with Archer as usual



and Lance carries the unconscious Sonny Kiss to the ring. They
go straight to the floor to start with Archer sending him into
various  hard  objects.  Janela  gets  inside  and  manages  a
dropkick through the ropes to stagger Archer, setting up the
big dive off the top. Janela tries to go up top with a chair
but the referee takes it away, allowing Archer to shove him
off the top.

A hard whip into the corner has Jake rather pleased and it’s a
big forearm to the chest to put Janela down again. Back from a
break with Archer shrugging off Janela’s comeback bid but
getting distracted by Kiss. A discus forearm rocks Archer so
Janela kicks at the leg for little avail. The Black Out is
countered with a clothesline for two so Jake gets on the
apron. The distraction lets Kiss hit a 450 but Archer is right
back with a Black Out off the middle rope through a table at
ringside for the easy pin at 11:11.

Rating: C. This could have been worse, but it also could have
been shorter. I know Janela is something of a name but he
probably shouldn’t have lasted this long against a monster
like Archer. They need to rebuild Archer a bit after losing to
Cody and taking this long to beat Janela didn’t do all that
much good. It wasn’t a bad match or anything but it isn’t
quite the right solution.

Darby Allin does a Coffin Drop from a really high (as in
multiple stories) platform.

Here are Taz and Brian Cage for a chat. Taz is glad Tony
Schiavone is here because he has been a part of so many iconic
moments. That is the case again tonight as Taz has a bag. In
the back is the FTW World Title (Taz’s custom title from ECW)
because Cage needs a title on his way into Fight For The
Fallen. Next week, Cage is taking the World Title.

Butcher and Blade/Lucha Bros vs. FTR/Young Bucks

The  villains  come  in  with  FTR’s  stolen  truck.  Nick  and



Pentagon start things off with the latter throwing his glove
at FTR. There’s no contact so it’s off to Harwood instead,
with a quickly broken hammerlock on Pentagon. A shoulder works
a bit better and Harwood drops a leg before handing it off to
Wheeler. Fenix comes in for some rapid fire top rope kicks to
Harwood’s ribs but Wheeler makes the save.

Harwood runs Fenix over without much effort though and it’s
Matt coming in for a clothesline. Fenix rolls away though and
makes the tag to Butcher. A double dropkick takes Butcher down
so Blade comes in to kick Nick in the face. The gutbuster into
a gutwrench sitout powerbomb gives Butcher two and it’s back
to  Pentagon.  A  reverse  powerbomb  into  a  Rock  Bottom  from
Butcher gets two more as Nick is in even more trouble. Fenix
and Nick go to the middle rope with Nick jumping to the top
for the super hurricanrana.

Wheeler  tags  himself  in  and  Nick  superkicks  Fenix  into  a
dragon suplex for two. Everything breaks down and we take a
break. Back with Harwood fighting out of a chinlock and making
the hot tag to Matt. House is cleaned in a hurry, including a
double dropkick through the ropes. The top rope elbow gets two
on Fenix and Harwood hits the DDT on Blade. Butcher comes back
in to clean house but Wheeler and Nick combine to hit the
Goodnight Express on Fenix.

Butcher is sent over the barricade and the good guys make a
bunch of tags to set up a double superplex into a frog splash
into a Swanton to crush Blade but Fenix dives in for a rather
late save. We settle down to Pentagon kicking at Matt but Nick
is back in with a forearm to Pentagon’s head. Nick gets caught
on the ropes and Fenix hits a running Canadian Destroyer onto
the big pile at ringside for your insane and not exactly safe
spot of the match. Nick superkicks Harwood by mistake and it’s
a spike Pentagon Driver to finish Nick at 16:43.

Rating: B+. This was the insane, wild brawl that fans were
expecting and that’s a fine way to go. The Lucha Bros continue



to be one of the most entertaining teams around and thank
goodness they didn’t have FTR take the fall here. I know we’re
building towards FTR vs. the Bucks, even if it is going to
take some time to get to a show worthy of that match. Anyway,
really entertaining stuff here, as you knew it would be.

Big Swole is just arriving but isn’t allowed in due to being
suspended, thanks to some requests from Britt Baker. Swole:
“YOU EVER HEARD OF A FAX MACHINE???”

Nyla Rose vs. KiLynn King/Kenzie Paige

King  is  willing  to  let  Paige  start  and  it’s  a  running
clothesline to put Paige down to start. The big legdrop hits
Paige and some shoulders in the ribs make it worse. Paige is
sent into the corner and it’s King coming in to pound away on
the back. King’s choke doesn’t do any good and it’s a spear to
take  Paige  down  again.  Rose  throws  Paige  at  King  and
powerbombs Paige onto her for the double pin at 2:24. What is
this, Rose’s third big push?

Post match Rose says actions speak louder than words and now
she has a manager. She won’t be telling us who it is right now
but whoever it is will make her champion.

Colt Cabana has a huge bruise on his ribs but he can wrestle
tonight. Brody Lee comes in to say the Dark Order won’t let it
happen again. Lee helps the very ginger Cabana up.

Dark Order/Colt Cabana vs. SCU

It’s Brody Lee and Stu Grayson for the Dark Order with the
rest of the team watching from the stage. Daniels works on
Grayson’s arm to start but gets taken down with some power.
That’s fine with Kazarian and Sky, who come in for a double
shoulder to Grayson. A Pele takes Sky down though and it’s
Cabana coming in while still favoring his side. Cabana crawls
through Sky’s legs but gets kneed in the face to send him into
the corner.



A Dark Order distraction cuts the rest of SCU off though and
Lee comes in to snap off a suplex to drop Sky. We take a break
and  come  back  with  Sky  hitting  a  neckbreaker  on  Cabana,
allowing  the  double  tag  to  bring  in  Kazarian  and  Lee.
Everything breaks down and Lee is finally knocked outside,
only to have Grayson hit a fireman’s carry faceplant on Sky.

Lee comes back in for the spinning Boss Man Slam on Kazarian
but Daniels knocks Lee outside for the suicide dive. A release
Rock Bottom drops Grayson and the Best Moonsault Ever gets two
with Cabana making the save. Back in and Lee clotheslines
Daniels’ head off but lets Cabana get the pin at 12:10.

Rating: C+. The will he/won’t he story continues and that’s a
good way to go with Cabana. You can only do so much with
someone who is so comedy based and having him possibly turn to
the dark side is an interesting way to go. I’m not sure I
believe that’s where they’re going long term, but it’s a good
mini mystery for the people involved. As usual, SCU can take a
loss like this without losing anything of note, which is a
valuable asset to have.

Post match Cabana wants to celebrate but Lee glares at him.

Here’s what’s coming next week, including FTR vs. Lucha Bros
and the Elite vs. Jurassic Express, plus the TNT Title open
challenge and the World Title match.

Big Swole tries to get to Britt Baker and throws some trash at
Rebel,  who  accidentally  brushes  Baker  in  the  face.  Baker
freaks  out  and  claims  a  broken  nose.  Tony:  “She  needs  a
doctor!” JR: “SHE IS A DOCTOR!”

Chris Jericho vs. Orange Cassidy

No Best Friends here but Santana and Ortiz, with orange juice,
are at ringside. Cassidy puts the hands in his pockets to
start and ducks a clothesline, setting up a dropkick to the
floor. The suicide dive connects but Jericho takes it back



inside and grabs the Walls of Jericho in a hurry. The rope is
grabbed so Jericho knocks him down again without much effort.
There’s a backbreaker but Cassidy grabs three straight rollups
for three straight near falls. Jericho sends him hard to the
floor again though and we take a break.

Back with Jericho grabbing an abdominal stretch, plus the rope
for a bonus. Cassidy fights out and they trade shots to the
face, only to have Cassidy sent outside again. Back in and
Cassidy fights up, puts his hands in his pockets for the slow
motion kicks, and then hits a full speed superkick for two.
Jericho is back up and tries a superplex but Cassidy shoves
him off and hits a top rope splash for two. It’s Jericho
heading outside again and Cassidy hits a big dive to the floor
onto all of the Inner Circle.

Back in and a top rope DDT gets two but Cassidy takes a long
time to set up the Superman Punch. Jericho counters into the
Walls  but  Cassidy  reverses  into  a  small  package  for  two.
Santana and Ortiz get involved with the orange juice so here
are the Best Friends to cut him off. A bat shot to the face
sets up the Codebreaker for….two. Ok points for a good near
fall there.

Jericho elbows him down but misses the Lionsault, allowing
Cassidy to hit a Michinoku Driver for his own two. They slug
it out from their knees and Cassidy reverses a suplex into the
Stundog Millionaire. The tornado DDT plants Jericho for two,
with Aubrey in the orange juice on the two count. The Superman
Punch is loaded up but it’s the Judas Effect to give Jericho
the pin at 18:31.

Rating: B. It was better than I was expecting and Cassidy got
to showcase himself well, but I never bought Cassidy as a
threat to win. That being said, this was never intended to be
the main event so while it didn’t feel like a main event
match, it wasn’t supposed to be. What we got was rather good
and that’s a nice thing to have in a spot like this.



Overall Rating: A-. This was another great show with nothing
really close to bad (Janela vs. Archer, the worst match of the
night, was perfectly serviceable) and a surprisingly good main
event. I’m not sure how well it is going to do against the
mega match that NXT put out there, but it was an awesome night
and another great effort from AEW when the lights are on their
brightest.

Results

Hangman  Page/Kenny  Omega  b.  Private  Party  –  Last  Call  to
Kassidy

Lance Archer b. Joey Janela – Black Out through a table

Butcher  and  Blade/Lucha  Bros  b.  FTR/Young  Bucks  –  Spike
Pentagon Driver to Nick

Nyla Rose b. KiLynn King/Kenzie Page – Powerbomb to Paige

Chris Jericho b. Orange Cassidy – Judas Effect

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6


Dynamite  –  July  1,  2020
(Fyter Fest Night One): Let’s
See Them Match It

IMG Credit: AEW

Dynamite
Date: July 1, 2020
Location: Daily’s Place, Jacksonville, Florida
Commentators:  Jim  Ross,  Tony  Schiavone,  Excalibur,  Chris
Jericho

It’s a big night around here as we have arrived at the first
night of Fyter Fest. Over the next two weeks, we’ll be seeing
a pair of big shows for free, which is always one of the best
taglines that you can offer. The headliner this week is Cody
defending the TNT Title against Jake Hager, which could be
interesting. Let’s get to it.

Here are last week’s results if you need a recap.

Opening sequence.

Chris Jericho joins commentary in a snappy Canada jacket.

Maxwell Jacob Friedman/Wardlow vs. Luchasaurus/Jungle Boy
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Marko Stunt is here with the Express. Before the match, MJF
talks about how lame the Jurassic Express really is, mainly
because he’s beaten Jungle Boy so many times. We’re in a
ratings war and the only person who can save AEW is MJF. It’s
a brawl to start with MJF being sent to the apron but catching
Boy in a reverse Alabama Slam. Before he throws Boy down
though he hands it off to Wardlow for a powerslam on the
floor.

Back  in  and  the  beating  continues,  with  Wardlow  and  MJF
getting in a few shots each. MJF has to dive onto Boy to cut
off a tag attempt, so Boy hits an overhead belly to belly.
That’s still not enough for the hot tag as Wardlow comes in
for  a  belly  to  back  suplex,  nearly  dropping  Boy  in  the
process. Boy slips out of a double belly to back suplex though
and rolls over to make the hot tag to Luchasaurus.

Some kicks to Wardlow’s head put the monster down but Wardlow
comes back with a suplex slam. Luchasaurus gets over for a tag
to Boy, who sends MJF outside. Three straight dives take MJF
down  but  it’s  Wardlow  sending  Boy  over  the  barricade.
Luchasaurus hits a huge flip dive (Jericho: “He just turned
from Godzilla into Mothra!”), followed by the Extinction Level
Event  to  MJF  back  inside.  Wardlow  makes  the  save  and
Luchasaurus powerbombs MJF, who bounces up for a superkick to
Luchasaurus.

Everyone  is  down  until  they  all  nip  up  for  a  four  way
standoff. Marko tries to dive at Wardlow, who pulls him out of
the air and tosses him onto Boy. Back in and MJF low blows
Luchasaurus for two before accidentally hitting Wardlow with
the diamond ring (after asking if Wardlow can do anything
right). The Tail Whip into a kick to the head sets up a
springboard twisting tornado DDT to plant Wardlow again. A
chokeslam into a standing moonsault finally finishes Wardlow
at 11:02.

Rating: B+. This was a blast of an opener and I’m surprise by



the ending with Wardlow taking a fall. Luchasaurus needed to
pick up a win after last week’s loss and he did it on a big
stage. Couple that with Stunt barely being a completely minor
factor for most of the match and it was a great time with few
annoyances. Not a bad start.

Next week:….a puppy battle royal?

Video on Hikaru Shida vs. Penelope Ford for Shida’s Women’s
Title.

Women’s Title: Hikaru Shida vs. Penelope Ford

Ford is challenging and has Kip Sabian in her corner. Scratch
that actually as Sabian gets in an argument with the referee
before the match and is ejected before the bell. Shida starts
fast and tries the Falcon Arrow but Ford slips out and gets
two off a sunset flip. They go outside with Ford being dropped
onto the apron for a knee to the face. Back in and Ford sends
her face first into the turnbuckle a few times before snapping
off a German suplex for two as we take a break.

Back with Shida fighting out of a camel clutch but getting
caught in a reverse DDT for two. Shida fights up to win a slap
of until Ford is back with a pump kick to put her down. That
just earns Ford a fireman’s carry into a backbreaker for two,
with JR saying Ford has grit. Jericho: “I’M SICK OF THAT
WORD!!!” Shida’s Falcon Arrow connects but Ford reverses into
a rollup for two of her own. Shida hits a running knee to the
face for two and goes up for a missile dropkick, with Ford
Matrishing backwards to avoid any contact.

Ford goes outside to pick up the title belt, so here’s Sabian
with  a  kendo  stick.  Shida  takes  it  away  and  knocks  him
outside, allowing Ford to come back in with a Lethal Injection
for  two.  The  moonsault  misses  though  and  Shida  hits  some
running knees, setting up the Falcon Arrow for a very close
two. Another running knee finally pins Ford at 11:21.



Rating: B. As JR put it, Ford wrestled the match of her life
here and it was far better than I would have expected. Ford
has showed some great athleticism before but this time she had
a very good match to go with it. Couple that with Shida being
her  usual  awesome/great  self  and  this  was  a  heck  of  a
performance and something I wouldn’t have bet on the entire
time.

Taz breaks down the Paradigm Shift, showing that Jon Moxley
won’t be able to use it on Brian Cage because Cage is too
muscular.

TNT Title: Jake Hager vs. Cody

Cody, in a shirt inspired by the Great American Bash logo (you
might not want to remind fans that the other show is on), has
Arn Anderson in his corner while Hager’s wife Catalina is
here. Hager powers him down to start and easily blocks a big
boot. Cody’s headlock doesn’t last long as Hager takes him
into the corner to hammer away. The ankle lock is broken up so
Anderson yells at Hager for a distraction.

Cody runs the corner for a big dive out to the floor (JR:
“You’ve  got  to  believe  the  Arn  Anderson  distraction  was
structured. Jericho: “OF COURSE IT IS!”). Back in and Cody
starts cranking on the leg before switching to a Figure Four.
Hager makes the rope so Cody hits the Beautiful Disaster. A
second  attempt  is  countered  into  a  powerslam  though  and
they’re both down. Hager goes after Anderson on the floor and
snaps off a German suplex to Cody as we take a break.

Back with Hager hammering away but going after Anderson again,
allowing Cody to post him. They head back in and the Cody
Cutter gives Cody two but Hager is right back with a Vader
Bomb for his own two. Cody’s reverse DDT gets two, as does
Hager’s belly to belly superplex. The ankle lock goes on and
Cody gets the rope, allowing Carolina to slap Cody in the
face. Anderson offers a distraction but here’s Dustin Rhodes



to deck Hager. The Cross Rhodes is countered into a Rock
Bottom and the head and arm choke but Cody reverses into a
rollup to retain at 12:13.

Rating: B-. They have to be turning Cody heel soon right? That
was about as cheating of a way to retain the title as you can
get  and  hopefully  it  leads  to  something  a  little  more
interesting. The match was good enough, but as usual, Cody
isn’t the best choice for the big epic match. That ending
wasn’t  great  either  as  I  had  to  rewind  it  to  see  what
happened.

Post match Hager thinks he won and punches the referee to blow
off steam.

Darby Allin isn’t cleared to wrestle, so he skateboards a lot.

Orange Cassidy comes out to put his feet up on the commentary
table.

Private Party vs. Santana/Ortiz

Matt Hardy is here with Private Party. Santana sticks his chin
out so Kassidy can get in a right hand but it’s a dropkick to
the floor instead. Marq Quen comes in and plays Matt Hardy for
Kassidy’s Poetry In Motion to take both of them out. Back in
and Quen’s middle rope moonsault gets two but Ortiz gets in a
cheap shot to take over.

A seated Octopus goes on, with Jericho and JR ripping into
Excalibur for his proper name and accusing him of making the
name up. Back from a break with Quen fighting out of an
abdominal stretch and bringing Kassidy back in to clean house.
Kassidy sends them both outside for a corkscrew dive, with
commentary giving Excalibur more jabs about the name.

Back in and Private Party is knocked off the top, setting up a
super sitout powerbomb. A reverse powerbomb sends Quen face
first  into  the  buckle  and  it’s  a  double  belly  to  back



faceplant for two with Kassidy making the save. The Street
Sweeper is loaded up but Quen grabs Santana’s headband for the
break. Kassidy’s Sling Blade into a backbreaker sets up Gin N
Juice for the pin on Santana at 10:47. Ortiz’s very, very last
second save just missed.

Rating: C+. This was pretty good but it wasn’t going to hold
up  compared  to  the  rather  solid  opening.  Private  Party
continues to be a team with a lot of athleticism but their
matches still seem to be more of a collection of moves rather
than a structured match. They’re entertaining, but I’m not
sure I’d call them quality.

Post match Jericho is livid at Orange Cassidy and throws a cup
of water on him. Wrestlers come out to separate them with
Jericho screaming over and over.

Kenny Omega and Hangman Page are ready to defend their Tag
Team Titles against the Best Friends. Page knows the Best
Friends deserve a shot but that word goes away when the bell
rings. Omega says they’ll win.

Here’s what’s coming next week.

What won’t be coming next week is Jon Moxley defending against
Brian Cage, which has been moved to Fight For The Fallen on
July 15.

Taz and Brian Cage come out and say they’re not annoyed about
the delay. Moxley is going to be tested whenever he gets in
the ring with Cage. The only thing Moxley has a case of is the
chickens****. Cage is winning the title.

Tag Team Titles: Kenny Omega/Hangman Page vs. Best Friends

The Best Friends are challenging and are driven to the ring by
Trent’s mom in a minivan. Ok that’s good for a chuckle. Chuck
takes Omega down to start with some armdrags and it’s an early
standoff. Page and Trent come in to collide and forearm it out



before it’s back to Chuck for a suplex. Page gets in his own
suplex to drop Chuck onto Trent and hands it back to Omega for
the Kitaro Crusher. Cue FTR with a cooler to join commentary
and we take a break.

Back with Trent being sent hard into the corner but managing
to get over to Chuck for the hot tag. The big flip dive takes
out both champs and Trent suicide dives Omega. Trent isn’t
done as he sends Omega into Page against the barricade with
Omega getting the worse of it. Back in and Page hits a fall
away slam on Trent, followed by a dive onto Chuck. A heck of a
lariat drops Trent and Omega is back in to add a fisherman’s
buster for two. Everything stays broken down with the Champs
sending both of them into the corner.

A wheelbarrow suplex drops Chuck and it’s Omega’s running knee
for two on Trent. The Last Call misses and Omega is pulled to
the floor, setting up Strong Zero for two as Omega dives back
in for the save. Chuck seems to kill Omega with the Awful
Waffle but let’s stop for a hug. Page is up to deck Chuck and
it’s a pair of discus forearms to Trent. The sunset driver is
blocked but Trent grabs a cradle for two on Page. The Deadeye
gives Page two and he has finally had it, meaning it’s the
Buckshot Lariat to finish Trent at 15:08.

Rating: B. Another good match that surprised me with some near
falls I wouldn’t have bet on. What matters most here though is
Omega  and  Page  continuing  on  the  road  to  bigger  matches
against better opponents and there are several to pick from.
The  Best  Friends  had  some  moments  here,  and  hearing  JR’s
disdain for the hug is always worth a listen.

Post match FTR comes in to give the champs beer, but Omega
pours his out. The Young Bucks have to come in to break things
up to end the show.

Overall Rating: A-. This was a heck of a show with some great
action  up  and  down  the  card  and  nothing  resembling  bad



throughout. I’m curious as to what they are going to do next
week without the World Title match, but at least they went
with the sensible move by moving things around. The first half
was excellent though, and hopefully they can at least match it
next week.

Results

Luchasaurus/Jungle  Boy  b.  Wardlow/Maxwell  Jacob  Friedman  –
Standing moonsault

Hikaru Shida b. Penelope Ford – Running knee

Cody b. Jake Hager – Rollup

Private Party b. Santana/Ortiz – Gin N Juice to Santana

Kenny Omega/Hangman Page b. Best Friends – Buckshot lariat to
Trent

 

 

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s Complete 2004 Monday Night Raw
Reviews (also available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out
the information here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/08/26/new-book-and-e-book-k
bs-complete-2004-monday-night-raw-reviews/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6
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Fyter  Fest:  Triple  Or
Nothing?

IMG Credit: AEW

Fyter Fest
Date: June 29, 2019
Location: Ocean Center, Daytona Beach, Florida
Commentators: Excalibur, Alex Marvez

We’re back for round two and things are already being shaken up a bit.
This isn’t going to be anything like Double Or Nothing as this is taking
place at a gaming festival. That’s going to mean a change in the way the
audience reacts but at the moment, getting AEW wrestlers in the ring and
in front of people is what matters most. Let’s get to it.

Pre-Show: Best Friends vs. So Cal Uncensored vs. Private Party

The winners get into a match for a bye in the Tag Team Title tournament
and it’s Kazarian/Sky for SCU. Trent shoulders Isaiah down to start and
Chuck does the same. It’s off to Sky vs. Quen with the former hitting a
rather spinning backbreaker. Trent comes in again and gets double teamed
by SCU but Quen springboards in with a crossbody to Trent and Sky. That
means some house cleaning and dancing, followed by a heck of a tornado
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DDT onto Chuck.

A big flip dive has the ring cleared as Private Party gets quite the
showcase moment. SCU pulls Isaiah to the floor to take over and it’s the
Best Friends taking over, including the hug (with the fans going nuts
again). Trent’s northern lights suplex gets two on Cassidy and Chuck adds
Soul Food. A spinning kick to the face drops Trent but since Quen is
down, Cassidy has to dive over and bring in Kazarian instead.

Everything breaks down and Trent gets run over, setting up a gorgeous
shooting star press to give Quen two. Chuck is back up with the short
piledriver to Quen, setting up Trent’s sliding knee for two more. Quen
gets put on top for a belly to back superplex but manages to land on his
feet, setting up a super hurricanrana to send Trent into a cutter from
Cassidy. Quen hits a big dive over the top onto Sky, leaving Trent to hit
a knee to Cassidy’s face. Strong Zero gives the Friends the pin at 15:57.

Rating: B-. The sloppiness was high with this one but that has to be
expected in a match built around spot after spot. They needed to trim
things down a little bit here and the winners get a chance to get a bye
in a tournament? Isn’t that overthinking things a bit? Finally, still no
explanation on who these people are, who I’m supposed to cheer for or
anything about them really. I know who they are, but what about the
people trying this out for the first time? This shouldn’t be this hard.
The action was very entertaining, but slow down and get some of the
details right first.

Post match the Dark Order (the former Super Smash Bros) appear on screen
to say the Best Friends will be their first. A snap of their fingers
makes the lights go out. Back up and the minions are around three sides
of the ring. Excalibur: “They are completely surrounded!” After
establishing that we are apparently in a sitcom, the lights go out again
and the minions disappear.

Leva Bates vs. Allie

Bates (formerly known as Blue Pants) is one of the Librarians and gets
into a long shush-off with Peter Avalon (the other Librarian). She also
rips on the fans for not reading enough but the fans shout that they



can’t read. Is there some joke here from the webseries that is sailing
over my head here?

Allie takes over to start and knocks Leva outside but Avalon trips Allie
up. Back in and a fisherman’s buster gives Bates two, followed by a
northern lights one for the same. The fans actually start a HOOKED ON
PHONICS chant as Bates grabs the Rings of Saturn, complete with a shush
as Allie is in trouble. That’s broken up but Allie gets dropkicked into
the corner, setting up some slingshot knees to the chest.

Now it’s a READING RAINBOW chant as Allie makes her comeback with a
neckbreaker and a sliding forearm in the corner. Bates gets in a
Backstabber out of the corner and a Pedigree (with the camera missing the
impact) gets two. Avalon tries to throw Bates a book but Allie intercepts
it and hits the BSE for the pin at 8:50.

Rating: D+. This was every indy match you could imagine and the librarian
deal got annoying in a hurry. Maybe I just don’t get the joke but it
isn’t funny and I need a little better reason to boo someone because they
don’t read. It was just a match and not exactly a great way to showcase
the women’s division.

Alex Jebailey vs. Michael Nakazawa

Jebailey is the CEO of the gaming convention and not a wrestler.
Therefore, this is a hardcore match. Before we get going, Nakazawa talks
about an unspecified issue the two of them had last year and tricks
Jebailey into telling him about a previous leg injury. Jebailey manages a
hiptoss and grabs a waistlock so Nakazawa busts out the baby oil to
escape. That makes Jebailey and the referee slip before they head
outside, with Jebailey whipping Nakazawa into the barricade.

Back in and a gaming console to the back gives Jebailey two and it’s time
to go up to the set. Nakazawa gets choked in a kiddie pool (part of the
jokes about Fyre Fest and the “luxurious” accommodations being bad) but
comes back with a pool float to the head. They go back to ringside where
Nakazawa chokes with a GameCube controller and spears him off the apron
through a table. Nakazawa lets him up at two and pulls out a thong, but
Jebailey ties his arm into it.



Jebailey comes back with a SCARY German suplex that drops Nakazawa on top
of his head. And now, a bag of…..some kind of button toys that I’m not
familiar with is poured out on the mat. Nakazawa’s powerbomb is countered
into a backdrop onto them but Nakazawa shoves the thong into the
referee’s face. There’s no count for Jebailey’s Majistral cradle so it’s
another thong shot to the face to give Nakazawa the rollup pin at 8:50.

Rating: F. Look back at what happened here, pick two things, and count
those as the reasons for the rating.

Jon Moxley tells us to stay tuned because he’s going to show us who he
is.

The opening video looks at how Double or Nothing started an empire and
tonight it’s time to raise the game. Tonight it’s time to show us why AEW
is here to stay.

The announcers run down part of the card.

Christopher Daniels vs. Cima

The announcers give us a bio on Daniels, because of all the people on
this show, they think Daniels needs an explanation. Feeling out process
to start until Daniels is sent outside for a baseball slide. Back in and
a reverse Rings of Saturn has Daniels in trouble until a foot reaches the
rope (with JR explaining why that is a break). A tilt-a-whirl backbreaker
is broken up and Cima is sent outside with his back going into the
barricade.

Back in and a running STO gets two and the Arabian moonsault sets up a
Crossface. Daniels gets driven into the corner though and Cima hits a
rolling palm strike. The Iconoclasm gets two but Daniels is right back
with a Blue Thunder Bomb for two. Angel’s Wings gets two but Cima kicks
him in the head. A Liger Bomb sets up something like a fisherman’s driver
for two more and Cima can’t believe the kickout. White Noise sets up a
top rope Meteora to finish Daniels at 9:43.

Rating: C+. This was the highest quality match on the show so far and
that isn’t surprising whatsoever. You had two veterans who know what



they’re doing and were able to have a solid match with a story included.
Cima winning makes sense as we heard about his upcoming match against
Kenny Omega, making this a perfectly fine opener.

Yuka Sakazaki vs. Riho vs. Nyla Rose

Rose offers to shake hands to start but then jumps both of them, turning
it into a handicap match early on. A double cover is escaped by a double
bridge but Rose slams them both to set up a double camel clutch. That’s
broken up and Sakazaki knocks them to the floor for a big dive (nearly
losing her balance on the way up).

Back in and Sakazaki and Riho strike it out with Riho getting the better
of things. Rose is back up so Riho knocks her into the ropes for a 619.
Riho’s top rope double stomp keeps Rose down and a jumping version has
Sakazaki down. Rose breaks up the cover and chokeslams Sakazaki for two.
A suplex sends Sakazaki to the floor and Riho gets draped over the top.

Rose jumps to the top for a jumping knee to the head but misses a
Swanton. Back up and Rose catches Riho’s high crossbody….and then catches
Sakazaki at the same time for a VERY cool visual. Riho tries a top rope
splash but hits knees, allowing Rose to fold her up with a German suplex.
With Sakazaki down, Rose hits a Death Valley Driver for a delayed two on
Riho. Rose loads up a powerbomb but gets rolled up to give Riho the
surprise pin at 13:05.

Rating: B. They do realize that they have a pretty unique monster in Rose
right? The match was a good bit better than I was expecting and once they
got into their rhythm, it was a good showcase for all three. That’s a
good thing too because they still did very little to tell us about the
women or who they were. I get that they’re talented, but a few details
wouldn’t be the worst thing in the world.

Maxwell Jacob Friedman vs. Jungle Boy vs. Adam Page vs. Jimmy Havoc

Kip Sabian is on commentary and gets the winner of this, presumably at
Fight For The Fallen. Before the match, Friedman grabs the mic to make
fun of the crowd for being nerds who got shoved into lockers a lot.
Friedman: “That mother of yours, whose basement you live in? She



swallows.” Friedman used to love video games….and then he lost his
virginity. Jungle Boy is carried to the ring on Luchasaurus’ shoulders,
with the announcers dubbing them A Boy and His Dinosaur and the Jurassic
Friends. Friedman and Page feel like they’re on a different planet here
and that’s both a good and bad sign.

Havoc and Friedman head outside, leaving Page to kick Jungle Boy in the
face. Jungle Boy snaps off a running hurricanrana but gets caught in
Havoc’s Michinoku Driver. Friedman comes in to steal a rollup two but
bails when Page is back up. A slingshot dive takes Friedman down,
followed by Havoc’s running flip dive from the apron. Friedman teases a
dive of his own but stops to make a rather rude gesture to the fans.

With everyone on the floor, Jungle Boy hits a very quick moonsault to
take all three out. Back in and Jungle Boy powerbombs Friedman for two as
everyone gets in again. The Tower of Doom sends Jungle Boy flying into
Friedman Havoc’s Acid Rainmaker is broken up so Page hits a pop up
powerbomb on Jungle Boy. Friedman and Page slug it out with Friedman
taking out Page’s bad knee. A Sharpshooter (with a Bret Hart pose) is
broken up and Page puts on his own version.

That’s broken up as well and Friedman hits a hanging piledriver for two.
Jungle Boy makes the save but Havoc throws him onto Luchasaurus. Another
hanging piledriver is broken up and Havoc gets two off a double stomp.
The Acid Rainmaker is blocked with a poke to the eye and Page adds the
Buckshot lariat to drop Havoc. Deadeye finishes Havoc at 9:52.

Rating: C. Page feels like the chosen one and while I’d bet on Jericho
winning the title at All Out, they have something special with him going
forward. Friedman’s promo before the match made him feel like the guy you
want to see get destroyed and that’s a very valuable name to have. Jungle
Boy and Havoc feel like pure gimmicks and while that’s not terrible, they
don’t feel anywhere near as important.

We look at Cody vs. Dustin Rhodes from Double Or Nothing and the great
post match promo that set up their tag match against the Young Bucks.
Darby Allin respects Cody but promises to give him his first loss.

Cody vs. Darby Allin



Allin is a tortured soul who lost faith in humanity after his uncle was
killed in a car wreck when he was five with Allin in the car. He even
brings in a body bag with Cody 1-1 painted on it. Allin works on a
hammerlock to start and backflips up off the escape. Cody grabs a
headlock so Allin walks the ropes for a high angle armdrag to send Cody
outside. Back in and Cody sends Allin hard into the corner for a nasty
crash to the floor, leaving Cody to do the slow motion pushups.

Back in and Cody starts stomping away before sending Allin outside again.
Allin grabs the arm to send it into the post but Cody is right back in
control as Allin comes in again. Cody goes with a double underhook to
keep Allin down before a release suplex drops Allin again. Another suplex
is loaded up but Allin grabs the bad arm as he’s upside down for the
escape.

A Fujiwara armbar stays on Cody’s arm so Cody gets outside, meaning it’s
a fast suicide dive from Allin. Cody slams him onto the steps and adds
his own suicide dive for good measure. Back in and Allin gets two off a
Code Red before heading up, only to get pulled down with a reverse
superplex. They head to the apron with Allin biting the hand to take Cody
down.

Allin heads up top and tries the Coffin Drop (jumping straight
backwards), landing square on the apron as Cody moves away. Back in and
Cody puts him in the body bag and hits the Disaster Kick for two. The bag
comes off and we have a minute left. Cody whips him with the
weightlifting belt but Cross Rhodes is broken up. The second attempt
connects for two but time runs out at 20:00.

Rating: B. I’m not sure on having Allin survive that long as taking a
close loss here wouldn’t have hurt him, but this was the breakout
performance that they were shooting for. Allin looked smart and
completely capable of holding his own against a top name like Cody. Cut
out the body bag part and this is even better. Well done match with the
arm playing a major role for a good story. I’m impressed.

Post match Cody and Brandi want five more minutes but here’s Shawn Spears
with a gruesome, no hands chair shot to Cody, who is busted open badly.



Wrestlers, including Friedman, come out to chase Spears off. Cody very
slowly walks to the back with some help. It’s a good moment, but I do not
want to ever see a chair shot like that again. Period.

Lucha Bros/Laredo Kid vs. Young Bucks/Kenny Omega

The Bucks are in Street Fighter (I think?) gear and Omega lays out a man
who runs up onto the stage for their entrance. I’m not a fighting game
guy so I’m missing this one. Ring announcer Justin Roberts gets in a
ROUND ONE FIGHT and it’s Nick working on a wristlock to Kid to start. The
flips begin and both miss dropkicks to give us a standoff. Kid hits a
springboard high crossbody for no cover as Nick gets up and spits in his
face.

All six get in for a big standoff and it’s a trio of superkicks to send
Kenny and the Bucks to the floor. An Asai moonsault and stereo running
flip dives take them out again and the non-luchadors are in trouble. Back
in and stereo superkicks to Nick set up a reverse hurricanrana from Kid.
We settle down to Matt rolling northern lights suplexes on all three of
them, including both Pentagon and Fenix at the same time.

Omega comes in to a big reaction and hits a backbreaker on Kid. The
Terminator dive is loaded up but Pentagon cuts it off with CERO MIEDO.
They slug it out with Omega hitting (or coming close to it) a sliding
dropkick into the leg, followed by the running Fameasser. Matt comes back
in for a German suplex on Kid and the series of top rope dives crush him
for two. A spear accidentally hits Nick though and it’s off to Pentagon
to pick up the pace.

That means a Backstabber to Omega to send him outside, followed by a
running hurricanrana. Another spear allows the tag to Omega and it’s the
snapdragon on Pentagon. Matt gets sent outside so Pentagon backdrops
Fenix over the top and onto him for a huge crash. A super Spanish Fly
plants Omega but Nick makes the save, only to take a running Canadian
Destroyer from Pentagon. The Superkick Party is on but the luchadors hit
superkicks of their own.

Not to be outdone, Omega and the Bucks hit Hadoukens, followed by a
triple Liger Bomb for two each. The Bucks start their usual series but



Pentagon hits a Sling Blade to take Nick down on the floor. Omega nails
Kid with the V Trigger but Fenix cuts him off with a cutter. Matt gives
Fenix a cutter of his own and that means a Meltzer Driver on the floor.
Since that would kill him though, Fenix dives in to make a save, leaving
Omega to hit the Tiger Driver 98 for two on Kid. Another running knee
sets up the One Winged Angel to finish Kid at 20:30.

Rating: B. Yeah it was good and athletic, albeit with most of the usual
issues from the Bucks and Omega (though only two V Triggers, which is
acceptable for once). You knew the Bucks weren’t going to lose because
they almost never do, though at least the match was rather entertaining.

Jon Moxley vs. Joey Janela

Anything goes and unsanctioned. They’re on the floor in a hurry and brawl
into the crowd for a bit. Back to ringside and Janela posts him before
going for the first table. Moxley comes back and grabs a chair, with
Janela being slammed onto it. Since long term selling isn’t going to be a
thing in this match, Janela is right back up and puts Moxley (with a
bloody eyebrow) in the chair for a high crossbody. Moxley gets sent
outside and finds a chair wrapped in barbed wire.

The chair is driven into Janela’s chest so the fans dub Moxley “YOU SICK
F***!” Moxley takes a bow, which takes a little too long as Janela
hurricanranas him onto the barbed wire. A chair shot to the back gets two
on Moxley and another table is brought in. Janela doesn’t like that one
though so it’s a Russian legsweep off the apron through the table at
ringside. Back in and Moxley drives him through a table in the corner for
no cover. Instead he loads up two more tables on the floor but Janela
flips him off.

Moxley beats him up some more and it’s time for a barbed wire board.
Janela is back with a running AA through the barbed wire though the table
and let’s get a ladder. With Moxley on the table on the floor, Janela
climbs the ladder in the ring and drops the big elbow. And now, it’s
another barbed wire board (Goldenboy: “He’s got one too?”), with this one
being bridged between the ring and the barricade.

That takes too long though and Moxley grabs a DDT, followed by an AA



through the barbed wire board. It’s time for the thumbtacks but Moxley
takes off Janela’s boots and socks. Janela saves himself so Moxley hits a
release suplex onto the tacks instead. That’s not enough though and
Moxley sends him feet first into the tacks to draw some screaming. Janela
flips him off again so Moxley pulls out more tacks for the Paradigm Shift
(Dirty Deeds) onto said tacks for the pin at 20:00.

Rating: D. Your individual tastes may vary but I’ve never been a fan of
this kind of match. It’s violence for the sake of violence and that isn’t
the most entertaining thing in the world. Moxley is capable of having a
good match without this stuff but I guess he needed to prove something or
other. It’s nowhere near as bad as some of the nonsense death match
garbage, but it’s still nothing I needed to see.

Post match Omega runs out with a V Trigger to Moxley, who is laid on the
pieces of table. A springboard double stomp crushes Moxley and Omega
takes him up to the set. Omega uses some of the equipment for the band
that never showed up, including a guitar shot to the back. Moxley isn’t
going to be helped out so Omega runs back out with a trashcan to take
Moxley out again. A Paradigm Shift to the trashcan leaves Moxley laying,
but he smiles at Omega to end the show.

Overall Rating: B+. There are a few factors here (the kind of show and
the price among others) but this was another heck of a show. The action
was good up and down the card and they were in and out in less than three
hours. I could have gone without the chair shot to Cody (which is just
dumb, dangerous and unnecessary) and some more character stuff early on,
but I had a good time with this and never got bored. It’s a smart move to
not have every event be the big time show as this won’t have near the
expectations, making it feel that much better. Very good followup, if you
ignore the awful preshow.

Results

Cima b. Christopher Daniels – Top rope Meteora

Riho b. Yuka Sakazaki and Nyla Rose – Rollup to Rose

Adam Page b. Jungle Boy, Jimmy Havoc and Maxwell Jacob Friedman – Deadeye



to Havoc

Cody vs. Darby Allin went to a time limit draw

Kenny Omega/Young Bucks b. Laredo Kid/Lucha Bros – One Winged Angel to
Laredo Kid

Jon Moxley b. Joey Janela – Paradigm Shift

Remember to follow me on Twitter @kbreviews and pick up the
paperback edition of KB’s History Of In Your House (also
available as an e-book) from Amazon. Check out the information
here:

http://kbwrestlingreviews.com/2019/05/31/new-paperback-kbs-his
tory-of-in-your-house/

And check out my Amazon author page with cheap wrestling books
at:

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

http://www.amazon.com/Thomas-Hall/e/B00E6282W6

